

Changing of the guard

Retiring president Maurice Huckins, Jr. (left) congratulates newly elected president of the trustees of Westford Academy, Richard W. Hall, as vice president Norman E. Day and secretary John W. Leggat look on.

## Westford Academy trustees elect president, vice president

By GORDON B. SEAVEY
WESTFORD — Trustees of
Westford Academy elected
two new officers at their annual meeting when they
named Richard W. Hall, a
member of the Class of 1928,
as president, and Norman
Day, vice president. Past
president Dr. Maurice
Huckins, Jr. declined nomination.

A. Dana Fletcher will continue as treasurer, with E. Kennard Fletcher as assistant treasurer. Attorney John W. Leggat remains as secretary and Day the auditor.

The new president, a resident of the Graniteville section for his entire life, is a retired draftsman and chief engineer, formerly employed by C. G. Sargent's Sons Corporation for 45 years. Hall is a former library trustee, a

member of the planning committee and later on the Nashoba Tech School Committee. He was a Westford fire engineer for 15 years.

Norman Day, who has been named the "Man of the Year" by Kiwanis and a well-known electrical contractor, served on the school committee and also on the street numbering committee.

Gordon B. Seavey was voted chairman of the loans and finances committee, along with Allister F. MacDougall and Edward M. Abbot, Jr. The standing committee will consist of John A. Kimball, MacDougall and Eileen Anderson.

On the important scholarships committee, former Westford Academy history teacher and now town clerk Bette R. Hook was made chairman, with A. Dana Fletcher and Alan W. Bell a her colleagues.

THE TRUSTEES voted \$12,000 for scholarships next

year and \$3,377 towards a federal matching grant for equipment for a career and guidance resource center at the high school.